
 

Local Youth Network Management Group Meeting 

Local Youth Network Management Group Record  

Area South West Wiltshire LYN 
 

Date 
 

2/11/17 Times 8-9pm  Venue Wilton Youth Centre 

Present Young People – Miranda, Emily, Georgia 
Adults – Steve, Bridget, Pauline, Mark, George, Jaki 
Grant applicants – Mandy Bastin, Sue Kent, David Barton 

Apologies 
 

 

Agenda Items 
 

1 Welcome and Apologies 

2 Notes/actions from meeting held on 29 June 2017 

3 Budget update 

4 Youth grant applications 

5 Update from Area Board meetings on 26 July and 11 October 2017 

6 Salamander project feedback 

7 AOB 

Decisions 
 

1  

2 Emily advised activities directory still in progress. 

3 Capital grants remaining = £9,379. 
Youth grants (revenue) remaining = £8,533. 
Health and Wellbeing funding (revenue) remaining = £1,600. 

4 - Kilmington & Stourton Cricket Club (David Barton). 
85 young people involved at the moment. 
Looking for money for a new mower (need between £3-4k). 
Looking for £1k from Area Board. 
Will have to put wheelclamps and chains etc. around new mowers. 
Older young people have an opportunity to go through coaching courses; 
some have gone on to do university sports coaching. 
Looking at possibility of girls team. 
ACTION – SH to follow up with applicant. Are National Trust contributing?  
Golden Bottle fund contribution? 
RECOMMENDATION – yes in principle. 
 
- Fovant Youth Club (Mandy Bastin). 
Would like to have funding towards toilet areas and other areas, make 
building suitable. 
Not very nice for children to wash their hands, unhygienic. 
Do cooking activities in the club. 
£4,100 and £4,685 in quotes.  Also put in new doors. 
Layout to stay the same. 
£2,000 requested, will match fund the rest. 
10-25 children on a Friday evening.  Mainly children come from Dinton, 
Chilmark and Fovant. 
Have to have a trustee present on site if used by anybody else – not used at 
any other time during the week. 



 

ACTION – SH to follow up with applicant. Bridget asked if Parish Council 
could make a contribution. 
RECOMMENDATION – yes in principle. 
 
- La Folia (Sue Kent). 
Music project. 
For long time doing projects for children with special needs. 
With Exeter House in past. 
Managed to find an opening at Wiltshire College in Salisbury. 
Continuing songs project, their own composition. 
Would like to do recording project so they can harness things they have 
made/done. 
£2,000 being applied for towards project.  £20k project. 
About 30 young people in total. 
Jaki advised that from Bridging Project young people, only one from this 
project goes to the college.  May be others in the area but unknown? 
Salisbury awarded £2,000. 
Young people will then promote their music afterwards, business, marketing 
etc.  No formal qualification. 
Funding applications in to other trusts, foundations and personal donors. 
Project would take place January – June 2018. 
Do mainstream projects as well but do what can raise money to do. 
RECOMMENDATION – no, as won’t benefit young people from this area 
but would be interested in exploring an alternative specific project. 

5 TisGym application turned down. 
18 month review with Seeds4Success held. 

6 13 spaces taken by young people in SWW. 
Very positive feedback received. 

7 George asked about opportunities for young people through ServeOn and 
Rubicon. 
The ‘ImaYDiT’ (“I made it”) project – ACTION Steve to forward on 
information. 
Child Poverty Summit 21 November – ACTION Steve to forward on 
information. 
ACTION – Steve to add recommendation for extra £300 (confirm) for 
Monday evening activities to take to end of financial year.  Group agreed. 
 

Recommendations to Area Board 
 

1 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that £1,000 be 
allocated in principle for the pending application from Kilmington & Stourton 
Cricket Club. 

2 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that £2,000 be 
allocated in principle for the pending application from Fovant Youth Club. 

3 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that the 
application from La Folia for £2,000 be refused due to lack of young people 
from South West Wiltshire benefiting from the project. 

4 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that £300 be 
allocated towards costs associated with running the Monday evening activities 
session for young people, to extend the scheme until end of March 2018. 

 

 


